
2015 REPORT OF THE REGISTRAR 

Since the last report of the Registrar to Diocesan Convention, the following persons were ordained in 

the Diocese of Central Pennsylvania: 

1.    The Reverend Diana Scheide was ordained as a priest in Christ’s Holy Catholic Church on 

January 17, 2015 for the Diocese of Central Pennsylvania at St. John’s Episcopal Church, York, 

Pennsylvania by The Rt. Rev. Robert R. Gepert. 

2.    The Reverend Carenda Baker was ordained as a priest in Christ’s Holy Catholic Church on July 

22, 2015 at St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, Shippensburg, Pennsylvania by The Rt. Rev. Robert R. 

Gepert. 

The ordination certificates, including the Oath of Conformity, have been submitted and filed in the 

Record of Ordinations for the Diocese of Central Pennsylvania that is kept at the Office of the Bishop, 

101 Pine Street, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.  Worship bulletins used at the ordination ceremonies were 

submitted for safekeeping in the Archives of the diocese. 

Since the last report of the Registrar to Diocesan Convention, The Bishop of the Diocese of Central 

Pennsylvania was presented with and accepted Letters Dimissory from their respective dioceses for the 

following persons: 

1. The Reverend David Bateman on April 29, 2015 

2. The Reverend Rebecca Myers on July 23, 2015 

3. The Reverend Nelson Baliira on May 10, 2016 

Since the last report of the Registrar to the Diocesan Convention, The Bishop of the Diocese of Central 

Pennsylvania prepared Letters Dimissory to the following clergy, requesting to be transferred: 

1. The Reverend Diana Scheide on January 17, 2015 

2. The Reverend Thomas Reeder on March 19, 2015 

3. The Reverend Kate Kelderman on April 17, 2015 

4. The Reverend Rebecca Zartman on May 20, 2015 

5. The Reverend Anne Flynn on June 23, 2015 

6. The Reverend Betsy Ivey on July 6, 2015 

7. The Reverend Richard Wall on July 7, 2015 

8. The Reverend Elaine Thomas on November 3, 2015 

9. The Reverend Patrick Collins on February 12, 2016 

Since the last report of the Registrar to Diocesan Convention, The Bishop of the Diocese of Central 

Pennsylvania accepted Renunciation of Vows from the following person: 

 The Reverend Richard Hazzard, Deacon on August 19, 2015 

Respectfully submitted, 

Deborah A. Robelen, 

Registrar 


